
 

outh & Gang Violence Subcommittee 
Thursday, March 5, 2020 

Multnomah Building, Room 315 
501 SE Hawthorne Blvd, Portland 97214 

9-11am 
Meeting Agenda 

 
9:00 am Welcome & Introductions 

 

Kirsten Snowden, MCDA 

 

9:20 am Information Sharing and Updates 

● Budget challenges 
● Ongoing prevention/intervention 
● New prevention/intervention 

 

PPB/GVRT/YSD/MCSO/DCJ/OYVP 

Others 

10:00 am Other Updates & Announcements 

● We Are the Caution 

 

All 

 

10:30 am Gang Pathways Research 

 

 

DCJ 

10:50 am Next Steps and Next Meeting All 

 

 

 
Next Meeting: 
April 2, 2020 

9-11am 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Attendance 
 

Attendees 
Kirsten Snowden, MCDA and Subcommittee Chair 
 
Harry Bradshaw, OYA 
Julia Brown, MHASD 
Quete Capuia, MCHD 
Mary Geelan, Dept. of Community Justice 
Nike Greene, Mayor’s Office, OYVP 
Erin Fairchild, Multco Health 
Andrew Haley, IRCO 
Annette Majekodunmi, POIC-CHI  
Andrea Marquez, Civic Life/ Multnomah Youth  

Commission 
Erika Molina Rodriguez, Multnomah Youth Commission 
Arthur, Nakamura, PPB 
Ximena Ospina-Todd, Latino Network 

Kate Poland, Gresham High School 
Tom Peavy, Mayor’s Office, OYVP 
Denise Pena, Dept. of Community Justice 
Dana Riemer, PPS 
Mims Rouse, COBM 
Sgt. Aaron Schmautz, Portland Police Bureau Youth 

Services Division 
Alayna Windham, Gresham Barlow School District 
Babak Zolfaghari-Azar, POIC 
 
LPSCC Staff 
Abbey Stamp, LPSCC 
Lily Yamamoto, LPSCC 
Christina Youssi, LPSCC 

  
 
 
Welcome & Introductions 
People introduced themselves and shared something they learned this week. 
 
Information Sharing & Updates 

● Strategy 5 Parent Partnerships: Parent conference is May 16th at POIC East.  
○ Currently developing workshops (IEPs, DV, ICE, etc).  
○ SummerWorks sign ups.  
○ Need funding for childcare, lunch & breakfast.  
○ Need connection with Gresham Schools.  
○ Opportunity to table or present in workshops.  

● Abbey noted the April LPSCC Executive Committee meeting will focus on gun violence data 
from Law Enforcement and other agencies. 

● MCDA: Currently already short DAs and now faced with another reduction. Various options 
on the table. 

● DCJ: Budget will be released tomorrow and Mary can provide updates afterwards. 
● PPB: Funding for GVRT is still up in the air.  Down from 12 to 9 officers and losing a couple 

more. Force is 130-200+ short.  
● Discussion around ease of youth getting firearms. 
● Healing Hurt People (HHP) model: handout was distributed. HHP is a health-based program 

that serves individuals of color, ages 10-45, who have experienced intentional trauma such 
as gunshots or stab wounds. Key component is to intervene within 4 hours. HHP staff can go 
into emergency rooms at Emanuel Hospital. (Have not yet gotten into OHSU--Abbey can 
make an introduction).  

● Tom Peavey: ​Bleeding Out​ is a recommended reading for talking points around the hybrid of 
programs.  Tom noted Health-based programs are essential.  



 
 

 
Debrief on Youth Based Meeting in December: 
Mary Geelan: question about impacts on specific groups of color could be included in 

presentation. 
Abbey offered to connect with Elana to talk about other audiences. 
Next May meeting: Multnomah Health Youth Advisory is creating a video. (Quete). 
 
Gang Pathways Research 
Presenters were out sick, but Lily noted local youth have told us adult mentors would have 

made a difference.  
Mary noted the work with OYVP will help us see a bigger picture of the mentor network.  OYVP 

would like to provide professional development to build up mentoring capacity in the 
community.  

 
 
 


